IDE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 25th September 2012
Present: Barry Hookins (Chairman), Nick Bradley, Sarah Tiley, Sally Cooke, Chris Bishop, Peter Pattison, Matt Ward, John Smart and Louise Watson.
Also In Attendance: Rose Saunders (Clerk), 1 member of the public, John Goodey (T.D.C. Councillor)
1. Apologies for absence: Alan Connett (D.C.Councillor) Kevin Lake (T.D.C.Councillor)
2. Public Participation: 1 member of the public was present. 
Jackie Chadwick voiced her concerns about the lack of speed limits on the C50 road especially after the recent nasty traffic accident.  There is also confusion with this stretch of road not having a name, leading to concerns of delays with the emergency services reaching their destination.  It was agreed that a petition would be placed in the Community Shop to find out opinions on the speed limit and suggestions for renaming the section of road.  The results would then be fed into Highways for their consideration.
(Sarah Tiley & Matt Ward arrive at the meeting)

Jackie also stated that she had received an email from someone campaigning against the proposed “Park & Ride” site at the Alphington junction and she will forward this on to Barry. Rose produced a letter from Devon CC which confirmed that the application had been further deferred and more surveys will be undertaken.  
. 
3. Minutes of the last meeting: The minutes of 18th July 2012 were agreed and signed by the Chairman as being a correct record of the meeting.
4. Matters arising from previous meeting:
4.1
Potholes: Barry advised that although he had contacted Jamie Hewitt, repairs to the road surface between Station Road & the Hams had still not been carried out. John Goodey pointed out that he had chased this and had been told that this is now in the current programme of work.
4.2
Bus Shelter: Peter advised that work is due to commence on 15th October.  The existing shelter is to be taken down on the Monday; a new base laid and allowed to settle, with the new shelter being erected by the end of the week.  A notice advising of this, with apologies for the inconvenience will be displayed.   When the new shelter is built there will be a sign stating that posters will not be allowed.
Action point: Peter to purchase relevant sign.
4.3
Weeds around the Green: Barry confirmed that the weeds had been cut down following the last meeting but that the wet weather had caused them to grow excessively and the weeds were coming up through the seats again.

(Louise arrives at this point)


Matt suggested that if the area under the seats was to be slabbed or concreted this problem would be solved.  It was also deemed unsatisfactory for the grass clippings to just be left & not picked up.

Action points: Barry to look into costs of slabs/concrete,
Rose to query cost of picking up grass with TDC.
4.4
Neighbourhood Plan Update: Matt had been in contact with Neil Blaney & Simon Thornley to get a progress report.  They advised him that as soon as the Local Plan is ready they will approach him about attending a PC meeting to give a presentation.

Peter noted that the Local Plan is funded by government grant. There are concerns in the village about the Church Commissioners’ plans for the buildings at Pynes Farm, and also in the orchard opposite.  Rumours about their plans for house building on Weir Meadow were discussed.
Action point: Nick to write to the Church Commissioners to query their plans. 

4.5 
Manhole cover outside No 7 Fore Street: Barry has met with S W Water who advise that the work is programmed for 2nd week of October.
4.6
Expenses payment to Sam Young: Barry confirmed that Sam had been paid £50 as agreed, in full & final settlement.  She is no longer forwarding emails to him so it is thought that all agencies are now aware of the new clerk’s details.

4.7
Advertising on the village website: A decision is needed on whether to charge for advertising on the website.  In the past, businesses made a one-off payment which assisted toward the costs of setting up the site.  It was noted that Ide Times charge £25 per year which goes towards the cost of printing.

It was agreed to charge £25 for the initial advert and then £10 per year for Ide businesses or £20 per year for businesses outside the village.
Action point: Louise & Sarah to update website to show fees & set up system for taking payment.

Also to find out how to view number of hits the site receives.

5.
Finance: 
5.1
Receipts and Payments for previous 2 months:   Receipts since 18th July totalled £5,367 which included £4,950 from DCC Highways to cover the costs of the new Bus Shelter plus £189 representing donations received for the Jubilee Mugs. Payments out totalled £1,232.  The remaining bank balance was £9,083.  
Rose queried whether the VAT of £517 had been claimed prior to her taking on the role and was informed that this claim is still to be made.

Action point: Rose to liaise with Simon Cain to process this claim.
5.2 
Donation to British Legion:  After discussion it was agreed to donate £40 over and above the £17.50 (approx) cost of the wreath for the War Memorial.

Action point: Rose to arrange collection of wreath & take cheque to cover this donation. 
6.
Allotments: 
6.1
Update from Nick Bradley: Details of allotment holders & their relevant plots have now been received from Mark Thomas so the licences can now be issued & payment of rent collected.  The winter cut of overhanging foliage can now take place – this is a one-off arrangement to hand over the allotment site in good order.  It will then be the allotment holder’s individual responsibility to keep this in check. 


Formal letters will be sent to all allotment holders asking them to sign and return the licence together with their payment for the year.


Action point: Nick to liaise with Rose to prepare letters & collect rent.

Nick to get tenders for the winter cut.
7.
Flower beds:
7.1
Entrance to Ide Car Park: The area to the left of the entrance has become very untidy and needs a long term solution.  Bark chippings over a suitable membrane would be a good way of keeping the weeds at bay, along with a selection of evergreen shrubs.
Action point: Barry to get tenders to resolve this.
7.2
Entrance to the village: a request has been received from a member of the Shop Committee for wooden plant troughs to be placed at the entrance to the village.  Barry had found out that no Planning Permission is needed.  All agreed that these would enhance the area but they would need to be planted and maintained properly – perhaps by the Shop.  Matt suggested that planters could be made of sleepers as a surround, with an open base to aid water retention.
Action point: Barry to look into costs.

.
8. 
Recent Planning Applications:
8.1
12/01375/FUL Treetops, College Lane,  Mrs A Bragg, Dormer to front elevation

See below
8.2 
12/02082/FUL Treetops, College Lane, Mrs A Bragg, Loft Conversion including dormer window & two windows in gable ends. 

APPROVAL GRANTED 
8.3
12/02145/CAN Ide First School, High Street, Mr S Millar, Felling of one tree.


APPROVAL GRANTED
8.4
12/023112/FUL 5 Station Road, Mr M Dunnett – side extension


APPROVAL GRANTED

8.5
12/02352/FUL 61 High Street, Mrs S Tiley – extension to provide shower room

APPROVAL GRANTED

8.6
12/02418/COU West Town Farm, Mr A Bragg – Change of use of farm buildings


NO OBJECTIONS FROM PC – Result unknown

8.7
12/02397/FUL Eastwood, The Green, Ms S Cooke, New garden room


NO OBJECTIONS FROM PC – Result unknown


Information only: A revised Planning Application has been placed with TDC for a Solar Farm at Tedburn St Mary.
9.
Councillors’ Reports: 

Louise had been approached about the trees felled at 5 Station Road and confirmed that as this was not within the Conservation Area and the trees were not covered by preservation orders nothing illegal had taken place.


She complained about the potholes beside the unofficial parking area when coming off the roundabout at the end of Ide Straight.  These are particularly dangerous for cyclists & the situation is not helped by the cars parked there.  It is a real safety issues for all road users, added to by the amount of water coming off the verge.

Action points: Barry to contact Jamie Hewitt

John Goodey to chase this up.

Matt advised that he will be weed-killing at the cemetery this week with “Roundup”
Chris advised that he had looked at various options for parking restrictions outside the new shop but all agreed that this should be looked at again when the shop is up & running.
Sally voiced her concerns about the state of the cemetery.  Having visited with Barry to allocate a burial plot, it was noted that the trees were becoming very overgrown and were encroaching into the cremation plots.  The steep paths would be made easier with the addition of a hand-rail & extra spaces for cremation plots should be considered.  
Action point: the Cemetery sub-committee to undertake review, with advice from Matt about the overgrown trees.
Sally to speak to Funeral Directors for their advice.

10 
Correspondence Received: 

Changes to Council Tax Benefits - letter from TDC – no action required.


Summer edition of “the Playing Field” magazine from Devon Playing Fields Assn

County & District Elector Fund – email from TDC – Barry to review

Rural Skip Service – email from TDC

Deferment of plan for Park & Ride, Alphington Interchange - letter from Devon CC


Dog fouling – email from village resident & response from Dog Warden

Date of next meeting: Wednesday 21st November 2012, Ide Memorial Hall, 7:30pm
Minutes Signed……………………………….. 
Date…………………………….
(Mr Barry Hookins – Chairman)
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